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Josh White

From: Gwen Perney [KSHS] <Gwen.Perney@ks.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, November 13, 2024 10:32 AM
To: Josh White
Subject: RE: Storefront guidelines

I would recommend no to filling in windows/openings. 
They could possibly hang or tape a banner or paper inside behind the windows that would be temporary, but filling 
in the areas with basically permanent signage would alter the appearance of the structure. Plus, without a 
timeframe for how long the “temporary” tiles would be there and no plans/specs for what those openings would 
be replaced with in the future, that also makes it diƯicult to approve. It’s hard to predict what further damage 
could be created with removing what is there now. 
If you provide a sketch or rendering of what the owners propose I can pass it along to our other reviewers to get 
their opinion.  
Thank you, 
 
Gwen Perney 
Kansas Historical Society 
Federal Grants Manager/ 
CLG Coordinator 
gwen.perney@ks.gov 
(785) 272-8681 ext. 228 
 

From: Josh White <jwhite@arkansascityks.gov>  
Sent: Friday, October 18, 2024 4:49 PM 
To: Gwen Perney [KSHS] <Gwen.Perney@ks.gov> 
Subject: Storefront guidelines 
 

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open any attachments 
unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.  

Gwen, 
 
I have a business at 412 S Summit St that is listed.  It used to be a auto repair garage and it is unclear if the windows 
were overhead doors.  One may have been, one likely not.  Anyway, the business is using the building as a support 
warehouse and is considering closing in the windows with memorial Ɵles used as a fundraiser for further work on the 
building.  I suggested that any work would have to be reversible and could not alter the rest of the structure.  Windows 
would have to be able to be put back in so the frames in the masonry would have to remain.  Would it be reasonable to 
allow this as long as the work remains reversible?  I couldn’t find a guideline that specifically addressed this.  The 
guidelines do suggest retaining the storefront and their features but not with this proposed alternaƟve.  Thoughts? 
 
Josh White, AICP  
Principal Planner  
  
City of Arkansas City, Kansas  
jwhite@arkansascityks.gov  
Office: 620-441-4420  
Direct Line: 620-441-4427  
Fax: 620-441-4403  
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“The City of Arkansas City strives to provide a high quality of life for its citizens by furnishing a variety of efficient services in a 
professional, courteous manner.”  
  
This communication constitutes an electronic communication within the meaning of the Electronic Communications Act, 18 USC 2510, and its 
disclosure is strictly limited to the recipient intended by the sender of this message. This communication may contain confidential and 
privileged material for the sole use of the intended recipient and receipt by anyone other than the intended recipient does not constitute loss 
of the confidential or privileged nature of the communication. Any review or distribution by others is strictly prohibited. If you are not the 
intended recipient or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, please contact sender by return 
electronic mail and delete all copies of this communication. Similar laws in other countries where any recipient of this e-mail resides also apply.  
  
 


